DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
NAVAL RESEARCH LABORATORY
4555 OVERLOOK AVE SW
WASHINGTON DC 20375-5320
IN REPLY REFER TO

5720/FOIA-15-0007
1030/15-0007
January 19, 2015

Mr. John Greenwald
The Black Vault

Transmitted Via Electronic Mail

Dear Mr. Greenwald:

This is in response to your letter to the Naval Research Laboratory (NRL) dated

October 25, 2014 citing the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), and requesting

copies of documents from Project Argus. Between August and September 1958, the US Navy
exploded three fission type nuclear bombs 480 km above the South Atlantic Ocean, in the part

of the lower Van Allen Belt closest to the earth’s surface. In addition, two hydrogen bombs
were detonated 160 km over Johnston Island in the Pacific.

Following a search of the NRL Technical Library, the enclosed record is forwarded per your
request. Fees associated with this FOIA have been waived.

Should you have any questions regarding the foregoing, please contact me at 202-767-2541.

Sincerely,

RICHARD L. THOMPSON

Freedom of Information Act Officer
By direction of the Commanding Officer
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